

TOWN OF COBALT

December 18, 2020

Attention: Councils for Temagami, Latchford, Coleman, Harris, Kerns and Hudson

Sent by email

Dear Council,

The *Provincial Offences Act Advisory Committee* resides with the City of Temiskaming Shores. They have informed us all that a Representative has not been assigned from our group of Municipalities after the last round of municipal elections (as required).

Councilior Mathew Johnson of the Town of Cobalt is very interested in being our collective's representative. This letter will serve as our request for your individual municipality's support.

Yours truly,

ohn Hodgson CMO

Interim Clerk/Treasurer

ihodgson@cobalt.ca

705-679-8877